[Your Name]
[Your Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]
[Your Email]
[Your Phone Number]
[Date]
Secretary Kiame Mahaniah
Massachusetts Executive Office of Health and Human Services
One Ashburton Place, 11th Floor
Boston, MA 02108
Subject: Urgent Need to Reopen Norwood Hospital as an Emergency Priority
Dear Secretary Mahaniah,
I am writing to express my deep concern over the continued closure of Norwood Hospital and to urge the Massachusetts Executive Office of Health and Human Services to prioritize and expedite efforts to reopen this critical healthcare facility. The prolonged absence of a full-service hospital in this region has placed a severe strain on surrounding medical institutions, first responders, and—most importantly—the residents who rely on timely, quality medical care.
Since the devastating flooding that forced Norwood Hospital to close in 2020, our communities have faced unnecessary risks due to increased emergency response times, overwhelmed neighboring hospitals, and diminished access to essential healthcare services. For years, Norwood Hospital was a lifeline for patients in Norfolk County and beyond, serving a population that now struggles with significant gaps in care. This situation is not merely an inconvenience; it is a public health emergency requiring immediate intervention.
I urge the state to treat the reopening of Norwood Hospital as a matter of the highest priority. Whether through financial support, regulatory facilitation, or emergency response measures, the Commonwealth must take decisive action to ensure that construction and reopening efforts proceed as swiftly as possible. The longer this situation persists, the greater the harm to residents who deserve reliable, nearby healthcare access.
Lives are at stake. Delays in reopening this hospital could result in preventable medical emergencies and worsening health outcomes for those who cannot afford extended travel times for care. I implore you to work collaboratively with the Norwood Hospital Task Force, local and state leaders, and all relevant stakeholders to accelerate the process and restore this vital resource to our community.
Thank you for your time and attention to this urgent matter. I look forward to your leadership in addressing this healthcare crisis with the urgency it demands.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Your Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]
[Your Email]
[Your Phone Number]

